

Service User Sub Group Meeting Minutes

Present: SC, RD, SMcA, GT and HL-D

Apologies: RC

Date: Tuesday 4th February 2020

Introduction:

AS welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for taking the time to come along and participate.

Agenda:



Review Minutes from Last Meeting

The group agreed all actions from our last meeting had been met.



Fundraising Events/Ideas for 2020

The group agreed that they would like to get more actively involved in raising funds for service user activities in 2020. Some fantastic suggestion included:

- Sponsored Bowling at Hollywood Bowl (the Quay)- on a Friday about midday as Mainstay already have a group there on a Friday. Date to be arranged before Easter School Holidays
- Sponsored Walk (Around Elderpark in Govan)
- Sponsored Outdoor Bowling- SC vs FMcB and AM (this will take place in April 2020 when Kelvingrove Bowling Green reopens for the season
- Another football match- Service users vs Staff (to be arranged once we try out our new pitches at Townhead)
- HL-D is happy to undertake a sponsored Basketball game to raise funds for Service User Activities





Events- What Matters to You and Learning Disability Week 2020

Sub Group Members have agreed we should be actively involved in both events this year (17th-23rd June 2020) and we will focus on the theme of 'My Environment, My Place and My Planet'. Group members agreed we will have lots of fun coming up with ideas for this.



Pantomime 2020

The group agreed following a vote that this year's Pantomime will be Cinderella at the Kings Theatre.

Please Note: The Pantomime has now been booked for everyone who returned their booking form and this year's Panto will take place on Thursday 17th December at 1pm.



Day Trip 2020

The group decided that this year's 'Away Day' will be to XScape at Braehead. Everyone agreed that there is lots of choice at XScape such as tenpin bowling, curling sweep and the fun station. The group discussed the various restaurants and agreed that Tony Macaroni was the best option all round as it has dishes to suit everyone's taste buds.



A.O.B

- The Football group was discussed and AS was instructed to look at a start date around Spring time. The group discussed the proposed new pitches at Townhead and agreed we should try this as there is no cost attached. Start date for football group is now Wednesday 8th April at midday at Power League, Kennedy Street, Townhead Glasgow.
- New Games- The group advised they want to see more colouring books and pens in the Hub (AS to source).
- AS showed the group the new large dominoes sets that have recently been purchased (request from last meeting). The group agreed only one box should be in the Hub at any one time (unless more service users request to use them) and that a notice should be displayed in the Hub asking people to



- respect the games and items when using them and to return them in the same condition as they were found. Items have now been purchased for the Hub and located in the games area.
- The service users would like to undertake training such as First Aid, Health and Safety and Food & Hygiene. Service users feel they would benefit from this and would like AM at Mainstay to deliver the training. The training has been agreed and the Development Team will meet to discuss designing courses mentioned at a date in March/April to enable AM to deliver these courses.
- The group would like to ensure Mainstay are doing their bit for the environment/planet and want to actively encourage everyone at Mainstay to recycle. A notice has been put in the Hub asking everyone to recycle their plastic bottles/materials within the Hub. The Art Room was recently cleared and all plastics were put in the recycle bin.



